Minutes of the 36th AGM of the Australian Society of Herpetologists.
Paluma, 9 November 2011.
Meeting opened by Lin at 20:04
Apologies for Mark Hutchinson.
Frank read last year’s minutes.  
Presidents report:
Lin read the constitution.  There is nothing wrong with it, except for issues of gender.  Vote to change from ‘he’ to he/she/they/members?
Frank Lemckert propose a motion that the naming in the constitution be changed from ‘he’ to appropriate gender neutral terminology.  Seconded by Deb Bower. All in favour. 
Secretary Report’s Moved by Deb, seconded Renee Catullo.
Treasurer’s Report:
Dale Roberts moved that Arthur Georges be ejected from the meeting. Seconded by Lin Schwarzkopf.
Ben Phillips moved that Arthur stays.  Seconded by Rick Shine.
Deb Bower moved that Treasurer’s report be accepted. Seconded:  Geoffrey Kay.
General Business
Deb Bower – as editor, says that Victoria sucks.  No reports from Vic, and she doesn’t write solely for Rick Shine.. Regional reps from Vic and ACT and WA needed.  
Scott Keogh: at previous meetings, we have a large bank balance, what should we do with it?  Put it in Trust? Dave Pike suggested we use it for larger student grants.   Deb Bower asked if this money was to be used as a conference buffer.  Ross Alford noted that should either spend it, or invest and keep the capital and spend the interest.  Ross Sadlier noted we could merge with Peter Rankin trust fund – we could supplement.  We should talk to the Museum about merging/administrating the Peter Rankin trust fund.  The secretary will follow up with the Australian Museum regarding the administration of Peter Rankin Trust Fund.  Renee noted that several smaller amounts would be better than large grants.  
Ben proposed a motion that we look into moving the two grants together. Seconded Paul Doughty.

Lin brought up the costs of Life Memberships.  That they cost $350, AFTER paying current arrears.  Seconded by Deb Bower.  
NEXT MEETING:
NSW and ACT are arguing over the location of the next meeting:  Mike Thompson, Mike Mahoney or Frank Lemckert.  
Scott Keogh nominated that Frank Lemckert be President of ASH, seconded by Lin Schwarzkopf.   Frank accepts gracefully. 
All the executive is returned as per 2011.
As outgoing president, Lin announced the Travel Awards.  
Lin then handed over to Frank Lemckert as the incoming President.  Frank closed the meeting at 20:34.






